
Draughton Parish Council
Climate Change Project
DAZ Working Group

Notes from Meeting of Group held remotely on 28 September 2022 to discuss Draft Feasibility Report 
Present: 
R Neale (Chairman), B Davies, John Garnett, 

Charles Burton, Isobel Rathbone, J Markham (Clerk)

Amy Crum

) (Locogen)

Emma Balantyne
)

Introduction: 
The meeting had been called for the purpose of discussing the second draft of the Feasibility Report with consultants, Locogen.
The consultants were welcomed to the meeting, and thanked for the Report, which had impressed the Group with its scope and level of detail.
Members of the Group introduced questions for discussion on different aspects of the Report, as follows:

Discussion: 
1. CB introduced a number of questions concerning financial information in the second draft.  Figures would be updated as necessary for the next draft.  Further information would be provided to CB, outside the meeting, on the application of VAT and the extent to which capital allowances had been included in the modelling.
2. RN raised queries to explore the local use of wind for renewable power, in particular reporting on a recent meeting he and JG had held with a local landowner to discuss a potential site for the installation of a wind turbine.  This could introduce the possibility for a joint initiative to underpin the viability of a community Energy Local scheme.  AC noted that the landowner could be advised to contact the local DNO direct to discuss an upgraded grid connection for the site, including neighbouring fields, and this could provide useful information for the DAZ project, possibly leading to an adjustment in the requirement for commissioning a local study into grid constraints.  

RN undertook to provide further details on the landowner’s proposals to Locogen, who offered to give ad hoc advice on the possible inclusion of this scheme within the context of the overall Feasibility Report.  
3. RN also introduced a brief discussion on the position of the Parish Council in pursuing the community project, noting that public authorities needed to mitigate risks, wherever possible, in carrying out public services.  The importance of undertaking research and recommended studies, and taking account of specialist advice, was emphasised as a key aspect of the Council’s role in facilitating any such capital projects for the long term.  
4. In this regard, BD reminded the Group of the need to keep in view the project’s overall aims, given the small size of the local community, and in the light of the Government’s own policies to progress to a “green” economy.  He commented that while nationwide policies were gradually being implemented, individual householders could simply contribute by fitting their own renewable technology where possible.  This was acknowledged, but consultants noted that the progress in rolling-out Government policies, requiring in particular large scale upgrades to the National Grid, was likely to be considerably slower than the rate at which local schemes could be set up.
5. The Clerk closed the discussion by reporting on her attendance at a recent YLCA conference, at which presenters had given information on local climate change initiatives.  The opportunity had been taken to highlight Draughton’s project and immediate feedback from this could be used to tap into sources of information and guidance for the development of local community schemes. 
Actions
1. Locogen to provide updated financial information to CB (copy to the Clerk).
2. RN to produce a report on his meeting with the local landowner; this information to be shared with Locogen and advice incorporated within the next draft of the Feasibility Report, if development of scheme judged viable and worth pursuing.

3. Draft 3 of the Report to be produced by mid October.
4. Group to report to next meeting of Parish Council on 3 October.

Note – A programme of community engagement has yet to be discussed with consultants (some consultant support available, within scope of grant-funded project, as detailed in initial project scope documentation).
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